
CITY OF HAINES

COUNCIL MEETING AGENDA

LOCATION: CITY HALL

February 15, 2022
Convene: 6:00 pm

Please note: The February Council Meeting will be held at City Hall. The City will continue to have phone conferencing available. To participate in the phone conference call: 1-701-802-5383, access code: 2018210#.

Roll Call

Administrative Matters
· Simpson Request to Divide Tax Lot

· New Directions Northwest, Inc./Baker County Housing Task Force

Mayor’s Report
Consent Agenda

The items on the Consent Agenda are considered routine and all will be adopted by one motion unless a Council member or a person in the audience requests, before the vote on the motion, to have any item considered separately. If any item is removed from the Consent Agenda, it will be discussed immediately following the vote for the other items on the Consent Agenda. 

· Minutes of the December 14, 2021 Council Meeting. 

· Resources and obligations report – December & January

Accounts Payable & Payroll

· Accounts Payable & Payroll - December & January

City Recorder/Public Works

· Reports

Administrative Matters
· Resolution No. R-2202-1 To Update the Section 3 Plan
· Public Works Maintenance Job Opening Review

Unfinished Business
New Business

Council Reports

Public Comments

The City of Haines complies with Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973 and the Americans with Disabilities Act. Assistance is available for individuals with disabilities by calling 856-3366 or the Oregon Telecommunications Relay Service. Their phone numbers are: TTY: 800-648-3458/Voice: 800-848-4442The City of Haines is an equal opportunity Employer and Provider. Complaints of Discrimination should be sent to USDA Director, Office of Civil Rights, Washington, D.C.  20250-9410
Approved
Council____________________ Date_________________________
CITY OF HAINES

COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES
FEBRUARY 15, 2022
       CONVENE: 6:00PM

LOCATION: CITY HALL

Council President Dennis Anthony opened the February 15, 2022 City Council meeting at 6:00 pm. Council members present were Peter Hall, Ken Bain, Angie Shurtleff and Terry Blaske. City Recorder Valerie Russell was also present. Mayor Jim Brown and Council member Don Adcock were absent.
Citizen present: Mike Morrow. Garla Rowe was present via-conference call.
Agenda Item No. 1 - Consent Agenda – January & February 2022
Councilor Hall made a motion to accept the January 2022 Consent Agenda. Councilor Blaske seconded the motion. The motion was approved by unanimous consent.

Councilor Hall made a motion to accept the February 2022 Consent Agenda. Councilor Blaske seconded the motion. The motion was approved by unanimous consent.

Agenda Item No. 2 – Payroll and Accounts Payable 
January 2022
Councilor Shurtleff excused herself due to a conflict of interest. 

Councilor Bain made a motion to accept the January Payroll and Accounts Payable. Councilor Blaske seconded the motion. The motion was approved by unanimous consent. 
February 2022

Councilor Shurtleff excused herself due to a conflict of interest. 

Councilor Hall made a motion to accept the February Payroll and Accounts Payable. Councilor Blaske seconded the motion. The motion was approved by unanimous consent. 
Agenda Item No. 3 – Administrative Matters
Simpson Request to Divide Tax Lot
Bill and Dawn Simpson submitted a request to divide 07S3933DA tax lot 900, where their shop is located at 617 Amy. Tax lot 900 is currently 100 feet x 200 feet. The Simpson’s requested to create two tax lots each measuring 100 feet x 100 feet. 

Councilor Shurtleff made a motion to accept the Simpson’s request to divide 07S3933DA tax lot 900 into two tax lots measuring 100 feet x 100 feet. Councilor Bain seconded the motion. The motion was approved by unanimous consent.

CDBG Grant Signers 
City Recorder Valerie Russell explained that in order to receive disbursements from the CDBG grant a request that is signed by two City officials must be submitted to Business Oregon. Valerie stated that she is normally one of the signers in order to verify that the expenditures are correct. She suggested using the bank check signers which are Angie Shurtleff, Ken Bain and Dennis Anthony. The Mayor cannot sign the disbursement requests.
Councilor Hall made a motion to appoint Angie Shurtleff, Ken Bain and Dennis Anthony as the CDBG disbursement signers. Councilor Blaske seconded the motion. The motion was approved by unanimous consent.
Agenda Item No. 4 – City Recorder Report

City Recorder

Baker County Weed Spraying

City Recorder Valerie Russell explained that there is a new Baker County Weed Supervisor, Jeffery Pettingill, and he has requested to attend the March 8th Council meeting. Baker County has jurisdiction over all the towns in the County which allows them to spray for weeds in all the communities if requested. Baker County is entering into contracts with some communities to conduct weed spraying. The cost is determined by road miles and an example he used was Sumpter, which has eight road miles and the cost is $800.00 per year. Haines has just under 8 road miles. Baker County has decided to contract with the other communities due to the problems encountered with licensing. Jeffery had stated that he received a grant to help with the cost of the spray. It would be possible to contract with the County to spray the perimeter of the sewer lagoons and the landfill also. 
Council discussion followed which included contacting the City of Sumpter to verify their satisfaction with the performance of the County’s weed spraying services.

2022 Election

2022 is election year and the City will have three available Council positions. Angie Shurtleff, Terry Blaske and Don Adcock’s term will expire December 31, 2022. Jim Brown has served as Mayor for eight continuous years and cannot run for office in this election. Don Adcock has served eight continuous years on the Council and cannot run for office in this election. 
Valerie congratulated Peter Hall on running for the office of Governor. 

Peter stated that it was mostly about making noise about rural issues in Eastern Oregon. If he were to leave it would be to get a job for the next governor. Peter stated that he really didn’t want to live in Salem, hopefully if he did get a job for the Governor office he could still live here. 

Haines Community Yard Sale
The Haines Community Yard Sale will be held May 21, 2022. The sign-up sheet to be placed on the map will be available at City Hall.
Agenda Item No. 5 – Administrative Matters
Resolution No. R-2202-1 To Update the Section 3 Plan
City Recorder Valerie Russell explained to the Council in order to obtain grants and loans Business Oregon requires that the City have an approved Section 3 Plan. The Council approved a Section 3 Plan in 2014 which has been on file with Business Oregon. Business Oregon has updated the guidelines for the Section 3 Plan and it is necessary for the Council to approve a Resolution to Update the Section 3 Plan.
Council President Dennis Anthony read aloud Resolution No. R-2202-1 To Update the Section 3 Plan to the Council. 
Councilor Bain made a motion to accept Resolution No. R-2202-1 To Update the Section 3 Plan. Councilor Shurtleff seconded the motion. The motion was approved by unanimous consent.
Public Works Maintenance Job Opening Review
Council President Anthony provided the Council with a draft job description for the Public Works position which included wage examples. Council Anthony researched the wages in other communities for a similar position.
Discussion followed. 

Council President Anthony stated that he would work on the job description and present it to the Council at the next meeting. 
Agenda Item No. 6 – Council Reports
Councilor Hall
Councilor Hall stated that there is a League of Oregon Cities conference in Hermiston in April and questioned if the City would like him or someone else to attend. The cost is $200 which includes meals. Councilor Hall commented that when he was on the LOC board of directors, they reimbursed the cost of the conference and for mileage. 
Councilor Shurtleff made a motion to pay for Councilor Hall to attend the LOC conference in Hermiston in the amount of $200.00 and reimburse mileage and the motel cost for one night. Councilor Blaske seconded the motion. The motion was approved by unanimous consent.


Councilor Bain
Councilor Bain commented that the Haines Stampede Rodeo Annual Banquet for sponsors was held February 12th and 260 people attended. There will be a Junior Rodeo, six play days and five roping clinics going on this summer along with the 4th of July rodeo.
Agenda Item No. 7 – Public Comments
There were no public comments.
Meeting adjourned at 7:00 pm. 
All aforementioned documents are herein attached and part of the record.
Respectfully submitted,
Valerie Russell, City Recorder 
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